

CILFREW PRIMARY SCHOOL YSGOL GYNRADD CILFFRIW





6th September 2022

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome back! I hope you have all had a lovely summer and you have been able to spend time with your families. I am looking forward to welcoming year four pupils back for a new academic year. The school timings are 8.50am start and 3.20pm finish. Year 4 children arrive and leave every day at the top gate by the green bike shelter. Mrs Howells will continue to work and support pupils between years 3 and 4. Throughout the year, please keep an eye on our class page on the school website for photos and updates of things we will be doing in class, as well as following our school twitter page for regular updates.

<u>P.E</u>

Please ensure that your child wears their PE kit to school **on their PE day**. This should consist of a white t-shirt and navy jumper and tracksuit bottoms. Year 4 will have PE **every Thursday afternoon**.

<u>Reading</u>

In school, all children will continue to have reading books and a reading diary. Daily reading continues to be a vital part of your child's education and I value your essential support and reading diary comments. These will need to be brought to and from school every day. Once your child has finished and understood their

book they will then need to bring their signed diary to school to be given a new reading book.

Homework

No homework will be given for the first week as the wellbeing of our pupils is a priority and it is important they are given time to settle back into school life. When homework starts, this will continue to be online, however on a different platform. All pupils will now complete their weekly homework on Microsoft Teams. Your child will log into HWB as normal and access Microsoft Teams from the office 365 application. More information and guidance will be sent out this week and will be made available on our school website. Once homework starts it will be set on a Monday and be expected to be completed by the following Friday.

By the end of this week, all pupils will receive a new reading diary and staged reading book. In the front cover of their reading diary will be their HWB login and their TT Rockstars (maths online tool) login in order to complete homework and online activities at home.

As always, if you have any concerns or questions about your child's education do not hesitate to get in touch. You can do this by contacting the school office and I will address any concerns or issues. By working together, I am confident that we will have a productive, enjoyable and exciting year. Thank you for your continued co-operation and support.

Yours sincerely,

L.Lloyd

Mrs Laura Lloyd. Year 4 Class Teacher, Cilffriw Primary School.